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Let’s Meet for Breakfast
February 12th



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

2022 Bowling Challenge 

Capital City Corvette Club 

vs 

Jackson Corvette Club 

Sunday, April 3, 2022 

Bowling 12:30pm‐3:30pm ● Dinner will Follow 

Appetizers will be provided by Bob Maynard 

Bowling Cost: $10 per person 

(4 people per lane, shoes included) 

801 N. Cedar St., Mason 

RSVP by Friday, April 1st 

Sign up at the March Membership Meeting 

or 

Contact: Melissa Felts 

865  .  583  .     9288 | 4c .   social  @  cccorvette  .  org 

Non-Sanction No. 

MI-003-N01 



 

 2021 AWARDS BANQUET 
April 16, 2022  ~  11:30 am – 3:00 pm 

CASCADES MANOR 
1970 Kibby Road  ~  Jackson, MI 

 

TENTATIVE AGENDA 

  11:30 – 12:00:  Meet & Greet (cash bar) 

  12:00 – 1:00:  Buffet Luncheon 

  1:00 – 1:15:  Break and Door Prizes 

  1:30 – 2:30:  Awards Presentation 

Cost:  $30.00 per person, payable in advance. 

Menu:  Glazed ham, grilled chicken, mashed potatoes and gravy, green bean medley, 
tossed salad, rolls and butter.  Cupcakes with ice cream for dessert.  Coffee, iced tea 
and lemonade are included.  Other beverages available for purchase. 

RSVP with payment by April 9, 2022:  Michigan Region of Corvette Clubs, 
Attn:  Gloria Reiffer, 832 Creyts Road, Dimondale MI  48821        (517  763  1365) 

Form can be filled out prior to printing.  Include check for $30.00 per person payable 
to Michigan Region of Corvette Clubs. Include your name and club affiliation.  Please 
indicate if this is the first time you are attending a Regional Awards Banquet. 

Name:     

Club:     

1st time attending a banquet?  No □  Yes □ 

Name:   

Club:  

1st time attending a banquet?  No □  Yes □ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Banquet Committee: Sandy Bechtel, George & Kathy Duncan, Simon & Gloria Reiffer, Jerry & Sally Wardell



 
 
 
 
 
 

DIRECTIONS TO CASCADES MANOR 
 

From the North: 
Take U.S. 127 South  into  Jackson.  It will become West Avenue once you cross under  I‐94. 
Continue South about 3 miles. Turn right onto Kibby Road. Located 1/4 mile ahead on the 
right‐hand side. 

From the East and West: 
Exit from I‐94 on exit 138. Turn south, and continue for about 3 miles. Turn right onto Kibby 
Road. Located 1/4 mile ahead on the right‐hand side. 

From the South: 
Take U.S. 127 North and take the exit for business route 127. Go North to High Street and 
turn left. Take High Street to West Avenue and turn left. After 3 blocks, turn right onto Kibby 
Road. Located 1/4 mile ahead on the right‐hand side. 

 
 

 

Cascades Manor 
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Location:  Buddies Pub & Grill 
2040 Aurelius Road, Holt

Date:  Saturday, April 30, 2022 

Time:  1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

Sign up at a meeting, or RSVP to Mary Wells by April 20. 

Phone:  9376891599    Email:  tmblwells  @  yahoocom 
 

 

Awards presented to Capital City Corvette Club 
members that finished 2021 in the Top Ten. 

Food orders will be off the menu or banquet style, depending on the number of attendees.



Rich Bratschi Sandy Bechtel
March 5 March 24

Bob Maynard Kim Mulvany
March 13 March 25 

Susan Davis Roy Bailey
March 17 March 27

Robert Ribar Cindy Gozalka
March 18 March 29

Fred Darin Stephen Toth
March 19 March 30
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Members, 

I can’t believe it is already March! Another COVID surge has passed, and the snow should be letting 
up soon. That means it is time to bring our Corvettes out of hibernation and start spring cleaning and some 
preventative maintenance to ensure a safe and enjoyable season.  I mentioned in the fall that I am a 
“change the oil before storage” person.  If you didn’t change the oil before storage, now is the time. 
Regardless of mileage, contaminants build up and chemicals breakdown with age. 

Before your first drive, you should give your Corvette an inspection and address any issues found. 
When evaluating your Corvette, you first should let the interior air out and remove anything you put in the 
car for rodent prevention, especially if you plugged your exhaust tips. Hopefully you either had your battery 
on a tender or removed from the car. Before your first start, make sure your battery has a full charge. 
While under the hood addressing the battery, check the belts and hoses for cracks. Verify fluid levels 
including your oil if you changed it in the fall. Have a look over any exposed wiring harness and check for 
any loose connections or cracks. Your tires will probably need some air added to bring them back up to safe 
pressure so, while you are checking the air in your tires, look under the car to inspect for any fluid leaks. 
Also, check the dates on the tires; Anything over 6 years old is considered dangerous. You are probably 
excited to hit the road at this point, but before you do start the car and let it idle for a bit to let everything 
get up to temperature and you can check vehicle functions. Verify the alternator is functioning and all lights 
are functional before leaving the driveway.  Investing a little time at the start of the season can prevent 
some frustrating breakdowns during the year.  Even if everything was functioning when parked in the Fall, 
after setting 4-5 months, conditions can change.

This month we will attempt to go back to in-person meetings. I hope this plan isn’t met with 
another COVID surge or snowstorm. We will continue to have Zoom as an option, but I hope to see many of 
you at the membership meetings. You will most likely hear some discussion about Online Event 
Registration. This is a feature in the National Points Database that allows members to sign up for events 
with just their NCCC number and automatically populates the rest of the information.  Not only is it quicker 
for the member registering for an event but it also helps the chairperson in verifying participant information 
and point calculations. It may be a little clunky at first, but we would like to see how it goes with a couple 
of events. 

A final reminder this month. Registration for the National Convention in Atlantic City is now open.  If 
you plan on going but have not registered, please complete registration as soon as possible.  The earlier you 
register, the more control you have of your own schedule. My wife and I won’t be able to attend this year, 
but we highly recommend attending if you can. 

Remember to wave!

Kyle
President
Capital City Corvette Club 



Looking for a way to help others in need?

President’s Award Recipient Year
President

To be announced 2021 Kyle Felts
Angela Hyde 2020 Robert Maynard
Angela Hyde 2019 Robert Maynard
Craig Iansiti & Chris Wieczorek 2018 Robert Maynard
Bob & Deanna Pyle 2017 Jerry Wardell
Chris Wieczorek 2016 Dave Pursel
Mike Britz 2015 Sandy Bechtel
Angela Hyde 2014 Sandy Bechtel
Gloria Reiffer 2013 Terry Burke
Kim Keith 2012 Craig Iansiti
Sue Keith 2011 Craig Iansiti
Colleen Bratschi 2010 Craig Iansiti
Ted Lasher 2009 John Bechtel
Randy Putmon 2008 John Bechtel
Richard Shatkosky 2007 Dave Kuempel
Gloria Reiffer 2006 Dave Kuempel

The President's Award was established in 2006 by Dave Kuempel, 
who was our President at that time. The award was created as a way for 
the President to recognize an outstanding member for their involvement 
and dedication to the club, and for their assistance to the President 
during their term of office.



Capital City Corvette Club Turkey Award 

The Turkey Award was created by our 2005 Competition Director, Kurt Schwamberger, after a rather 
hilarious incident happened to one of our members at the Spartan Speedway low-speed event. Kurt 
just felt the moment shouldn’t go unrecognized, thus the Turkey Award was born. 

The award is now presented by the President of Capital City Corvette Club at our annual awards 
banquet in recognition of the member who had the funniest or most out of the ordinary 
accomplishment during the previous year.  

2005:  The award for 2005 was presented to Randy 
Putmon. Randy had driven his 1981 C3 at our Spartan 
Speedway low-speed event in July of that year. During 
one of his runs he went off the track, went airborne 
and landed in the infield. He scooped up so much turf 
he was still cleaning it out the following spring. Our 
ever-diligent Webmaster, Gloria Reiffer, snapped a 
shot that captured the whole moment for posterity. 
Randy accepted the award with his usual good humor.

2011:  Simon Reiffer was the recipient of the 2011 Turkey Award. One 
Saturday morning, as he pulled into Sophia’s Restaurant in Grand Ledge 
for a CCCC Let's Meet for Breakfast event, he forgot how long the front end 
of his 1977 coupe was and bumped into a pole, chipping the paint. Simon 
says “it was not my fault as the pole moved” just as he pulled into the 
parking space. No matter whose fault it was, the car is now completely 
repainted. We figured a $4,000 pole dance was worth the Turkey Award for this year. 

2015:  On the first morning of our low-speed event at Spartan Speedway, 
racing had gotten underway. One of NCCC’s racing rules is “no loose items 
are allowed in your car”. One of our members, a rookie driver, had finished 
his first run and was waiting in line for his next. All of a sudden, his door 
flew open, he jumped out, opened his trunk, and started hauling out golf 
equipment – a lot of it. He piled it on the grassy area behind the bleachers, 
got back in the car, put his seat belt on, and waited to be called for his next 

run. Fortunately, he didn’t get hit in the head with his pitching wedge. The club’s 2015 “Turkey Award” 
went to our friend (no longer a rookie) Tom Wieczorek. 

2020:  Michigan is beautiful all the time, especially 
during our Fall Getaway when bright colors abound. 
Wait - flashing red and blue lights aren’t usually part of 
the landscape. They’re right over there behind that 
pretty blonde in that amazing Corvette. Oh, dear! 
Chris Wieczorek has been pulled over for running a 
red light. Good news – no ticket, just a warning. Bad 
news, club members Barb & Steve Musselman were 
nearby and took a picture. More bad news, Chris was 
awarded the 2020 Turkey Award. Let’s end with good 
news: A Turkey Award is better than a Ticket any day of the week. 

2021:  Stay tuned…. Turkey Awards for 2005–2020 are listed on the Website.
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CCCC Member SpotlightCCCC Member Spotlight

This little girl is a second generation Capital City 
Corvette Club member.  As pictured, she started her 
love for the Corvette at a very young age and that love 
has continued through the years.  She is always seeking 
new ways to make our club the best it can be; she has 
served on the Board for years.  Her excitement for new 
and exciting ways to host events is contagious!  Yes, 
you all guessed….it’s our one and only VETTE CHIC, 
Angela Hyde!

Thank you 
Christine Wieczorek



CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING AGENDA 

2/2/2022 @ 7:00 PM: Zoom Only (Weather) 
 
 

7:00 Call to Order: Kyle Felts 

 Four checks for ad renewals were in the mail for Quality Tire, Holt Auto Alignment, Mike’s Auto 
Care, and Culvers. 

 Corrigan Prices (discussed under Competition Director) 
 Awards Banquet (discussed under Points Director) 
 YouTube Account: Kyle is working with Gloria to move videos from the old account. A new Google 

account, with a business profile, was set up for the club. 

7:05 Board Reports:  

 Secretary: Tim Wells 

 No additions or corrections were made to the January 2022 minutes. Motion to approve 
minutes: Mike Britz, seconded by Chuck Miller, and approved by the majority of the 
membership in attendance. 

 Treasurer: Mike Britz 

 Mike has suggested to the Board that we keep the same budget as last year. The major 
unknown for this coming year is whether or not we will have the car show at Shaheen’s. This is yet 
to be determined. 

 V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 The Regional meeting is Feb 22nd, with the Governor’s meeting the following weekend. 
 Reservations are now open for the National Convention, which will be in Atlantic City NJ.  

Social Director: Melissa Felts 

 There is a breakfast get together on February 12th at Spuds. See Gloria Reiffer for more 
information. 

 Working with Bob Maynard to set-up a bowling event for early-mid April with the Jackson Club. 

Points Director: Mary Wells 

 All points are up to date. 
 The Awards Banquet will be at Buddies in Holt on Apr 30th from 1:00-3:00 p.m. If less than 30 

attendees, will order off the menu. If 30, or more, will have to use the Banquet Menu. Top Ten 
Awards still being finalized. 

Competition Director: Kevin Mead 

 The low speed event with the Jackson Club is typically at Corrigan Oil Speedway, but they have 
raised their rates significantly, so the club is looking to see if there are other venues that we 
can use. 

 The Gilmore Corvette Envy car show date currently conflicts with our low speed event.  



Editor: Tom Faupel 

 The Newsletter will be published soon.  
 As always, appreciating input for the next newsletter. 

 Membership Director: Angela Hyde 

 The club has 90 members, 2 honorary members, and 31 FCOA. 
 The NCCC membership cards should be mailed shortly. 

 Public Relations Director: Chuck Miller  

 There are three ads that have not renewed so far, including Agnew Sign, City Limits, and 
Mowinski Financial. Also, Kyle may have a lead on a new ad. 

 Vermontville Parade is still on for Apr 23rd. Still working on a place to do an early dinner 
afterwards. 

 The Blessing of the Vettes will be Jun 25th at City Limits in Mason, MI. 

  

7:30 Appointed Officer Report:  

 Past President: Bob Maynard  

 Present/No Report 

Photographer: Stella Wood 

 Not Present/No Report 

Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer  

 Gloria is updating the website. The Web hosting fee and SSL certificate for 2022 have been paid 
and submitted for reimbursement. 

Facebook Moderator:  Dave Voss 

 Not present/No report 

Zoom Moderator:  Kyle Felts 

 Kyle still willing to pass this position off to anyone who has an interest. 

Quartermaster: Randy Putmon 

 Present/No report 

Sergeant at Arms: Geofrey Cradit 

 Not present/No report 

NCM Ambassador: Casey Mulvaney 

 Not present, but reported to Kyle prior to the meeting that he is working on his NCM 
membership and plans to attend NCM’s Birthday Bash (Apr 28-30) and 28th Celebration (Sep 1-
3). 



Historian: Sue Keith 

 Present/No report, other than she had received a couple of Thank-you letters. 

Hearts & Flowers: Ann Voss 

 Not present/No report 
 Angela reported that Ann sent out one card, but couldn’t remember to who, and Gloria has 

updated her email address (4c.hearts@CCcorvette.org). 

Chaplain: Ward Harris 

 No report 

7:40 New Business:  

 None 

7:50 Other Business:  

65th anniversary plans -  Kyle recommends at minimum, we update our photo for the 65th 
Anniversary. 

Member Comments 

 Sue Keith reported that she got to draw the name for an individual to receive a new Corvette 
while at the NCM. 

 Angela Hyde sent suggestions for the 2021 Turkey Award to Kyle for consideration. 
 Gloria Reiffer wanted to recognize Sandy Bechtel for her work writing up past Turkey Awards, 

and stated that they will be updated on the website. 
 There was a query about the status of new audio equipment for our upcoming season. 

8:00 Adjournment at 7:46. Motion by Sue Keith, seconded by Kevin Mead. 

Answers to the 
March Word Search



Capital City Corvette Club 
Board Meeting Minutes 

February 16, 2022 @ 6:30 PM 
 
 

6:30 Call to Order: Kyle Felts 

 There were two items in the mail, including: 
o A notice for the Ledges Car Show in Grand Ledge on July 9th from 9:00-4:00. 
o The bank statement.  

 Review Conversation with Steve Johnson. Steve is the National V.P. for Membership and called Kyle 
to discuss his recent purchase of a lifetime membership. They also discussed the club’s current 
activities, and Kyle will keep Steve updated on some of them. 

 Track Rental Update (covered below under Competition Director) 
 Awards Banquet (covered below under Points Director) 
 June 30th Plans (National Corvette Day). Melissa Felts has volunteered to explore options for an 

event to recognize this day. 

6:35 Board Reports:  

 Secretary: Tim Wells 

 No further additions or corrections were made to the January 2022 board minutes. Motion to 
approve minutes: Michelle Felts, seconded by Angela Hyde, and approved by the majority of 
the membership in attendance. 

 Treasurer: Mike Britz 

 Mike reported that he had sent out two checks in January. One to the VFW, and one to the 
Michigan Region for membership fees. Both were mailed in early January and have not 
cleared so Mike is following-up to see what happened. 

 V/P Governor:  Simon Reiffer 

 The Regional Meeting will be at 7:00 p.m. on February 22 at Fiesta Charra, followed by the 
National Governor’s Meetings the following Saturday. 

 Regional banquet is on April 16th at Cascades Manor. 
 Reservations for the National Convention are now open. 

Social Director: Melissa Felts 

 Bob Maynard has scheduled the bowling event with the Jackson club on April 3rd from 12:30-
3:30. 

 The 5th Annual Crown Vette Show will be on Sunday, August 7th, 2022. This show is located in 
Lambeth, Ontario, Canada. 

 Nineteen members attended the breakfast get together on February 12th at Spuds. 
 Nothing new on the Vermontville Syrup Festival Parade. 
 The Blessing of the Vettes is scheduled for Saturday, June 25th. 
 Looking to hold an FCOA event, possibly at High Caliber. 



Points Director: Mary Wells 

 Points are up to date. 
 The Points Banquet will be on April 30th at Buddies in Holt. Melissa Felts will help with 

decorations. The top ten have a choice of either a duffle bag, or shirt. Embroidery will include 
our club logo, as well as “Top Ten”, the year, and first name. 

Competition Director: Kevin Mead 

 Kevin is looking for a venue to hold our low speed events, as our past location has significantly 
raised their rates. No firm leads at this time. If nothing else, we may co-host an event with 
another organization, such as MAG. The costs for timing services will likely go up this year as 
well. 

 Editor: Tom Faupel 

 As always, appreciating input for the next newsletter. 
 Please have any input, or items, to Tom by next Friday (Feb 25th). 

 Membership Director: Angela Hyde 

 The club has 91 members (includes Ben Behnke as a liaison member), 2 honorary members, 
and 31 FCOA. 

 We should be receiving our cards from NCCC in the mail shortly, so be looking for them, and let 
Angela know if there are any errors that need correcting. 

 Public Relations Director: Chuck Miller  

 Chuck wasn’t at the meeting, but stated that 14 ads have been paid for. Agnew sign chose not 
to renew their ad this year.  

7:00 Appointed Officer Report:  

 Past President: Bob Maynard  

 Not Present/No Report 

Photographer: Stella Wood 

 Not Present/No Report 

Webmaster: Gloria Reiffer  

 Gloria is working with Sandy Bechtel to update the website. She has made updates to the 
pages for Turkey Awards and President’s Awards, with others to follow. 

 Gloria also reminded the Board that the Turkey Award doesn’t need to be given every year, 
and that it needs to be done without embarrassing the recipient. 

Facebook Moderator:  Dave Voss 

 Not present/No report 

Zoom Facilitator:  Kyle Felts 

 There is a class-action lawsuit going on against Zoom, so Kyle will follow this as it develops. 



Quartermaster: Randy Putmon 

 Not present/No report 

Sergeant at Arms: Geofrey Cradit 

 Not present/No report 

NCM Ambassador: Casey Mulvany 

 Present, but no report 

Historian: Sue Keith 

 Not present/No report 

Hearts & Flowers: Ann Voss 

 Not present, but reported that she will send Stella a get-well card. 

Chaplain: Ward Harris 

 Not present/No report 

7:10 New Business:  

 Gloria got a letter from one of her contacts who now works with a group who assists seniors 
with finding individuals to take them to medical appointments, etc. These individuals must be 
55 years, or older, have a good driving record, etc. Gloria will let the club membership of this 
compensated opportunity. 

 Dave Pursel is still looking at options for a new sound system. 

7:20 Other Business: None 

7:30 Adjournment at 7:27. Motion by Simon Reiffer, seconded by Melissa Felts. 



0 Roy Bailey 1 Bill Hass 1 Joe Platte 0 Katherine Twining
0 Dana Beaman 6 Melissa Hass 1 Suzanne Politza 0 Marge VanDyke
2 Sandy Bechtel 0 Skip Herold, Jr. 0 Carl Polomski * 4 Ann Voss
0 Ben Behnke ** 0 Skip Herold, III 0 Carolyn Polomski * 4 David Voss
0 Colleen Bratschi 8 Angela Hyde 0 David Pursel 0 Jerry Wardell
0 Rich Bratschi 0 Craig Iansiti 0 Kathryn Pursel 0 Sally Wardell
0 Connie Britz 4 Kim Keith 1 Carol Putmon 1 Robert Watson
7 Mike Britz 7 Sue Keith 7 Randy Putmon 7 Mary Wells
0 Daniel Burk 0 Janet Litrenta 8 Gloria Reiffer 7 Timothy Wells
0 Laura Burk 1 Artie Love 8 Simon Reiffer 0 Christine Wieczorek
3 Geofrey Cradit 0 Lee MacGillvray ** 0 Robert Ribar 0 Thomas Wieczorek
0 Joyce Cradit 4 Bob Maynard 1 Kim Schramm 1 Densel Williams
0 Frederick Darin 1 Shalimar Maynard 0 Ralph Shaheen ** 0 Billy Wilson
0 Marlene Darin 0 Brian McKevett 0 Barb Sipka 0 Kelly Wilson
0 Ralph Davis 6 Kevin Mead 0 Thomas Sipka 3 Stella Wood
0 Susan Davis 0 Patricia Mead 0 James Spalding  
2 Art Doty * 0 Linda Michael 0 Robert Spehar  
2 Nancy Doty * 7 Chuck Miller 0 Janet Sprague  
0 Michelle Faupel 1 Diana Mosher 0 Michael Sprague  
7 Tom Faupel 5 Casey Mulvany 1 James Sutherland  
7 Kyle Felts 1 Kim Mulvany 0 Ralph Swan  
7 Melissa Felts 0 Barb Musselman 0 Susan Swan
0 Cindy Gozalka 0 Steve Musselman 0 Connie Taylor
0 Norman Gozalka 0 Stanley Olson 0 Thomas Taylor
0 Jeanne Harris 0 Zola Olson 0 Stephen Toth
4 Ward Harris 0 Mark Otto 0 Harold Twining 93 Members

8 Angela Hyde 7 Mike Britz 7 Melissa Felts 7 Randy Putmon
8 Gloria Reiffer 7 Tom Faupel 7 Sue Keith 7 Mary Wells
8 Simon Reiffer 7 Kyle Felts 7 Chuck Miller 7 Timothy Wells

Capital City Corvette Club
Participation Points as of February 28, 2022

2022 Top Ten

*  NCCC affiliation is with another Michigan Region Club.      ** Honorary Member / Club Liaison.
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PROUDLY DISPLAY YOUR CLUB AFFILIATION

A-Pillar Window 
Stickers are only 

$10 each

Stickers in white will be 
available at the club 

meetings or other events. 

Custom COLORS are 
available, but you will 

need to contact 
Kyle Felts to have them 

ordered

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB



Looking for some new Corvette Club Apparel?

https://www.cccorvette.org/apparel.html

Pick-up at any of the 3 Sports Stop Location:
124 W Ash St.  Mason, MI  48854 – (517) 676-2199
223 S Bridge St.  Grand Ledge, MI  48837 – (517) 622-3088
102 N Clinton Ave  St. Johns, MI  48879 – (989) 292-4491

Have it shipped to your home for an additional $7





Capital City Corvette Club is proud to have

as our sponsor.

CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB
MEMBERS

The individuals/businesses listed in 
this newsletter help to support 

Capital City Corvette Club.

Please consider them when making 
purchases!

Dealership Contacts:

Ben Behnke – Sales/Club Contact (517) 881-9253
Dan Williams – Service Advisor
Ralph Shaheen – President
Jason Cords – General Manager
Tom Hernly – Service Manager
Kevin Simpson – Event Coordinator
Tom Dyers – Collision Center Manager

(517) 394-0330 Main Number
632 American Rd
Lansing, MI  48911

Ads are $40 per year, prorated to $4 per month (small), 
or $75 per year, prorated to $7 per month (large).

Ads help us pay for our annual webhosting fees and 
other club expenses.  If you are interested in placing a 

business card ad on our Website, and in our newsletter, 
please send your ad/business card and check to:

Public Relations
Capital City Corvette Club
PO Box 27295
Lansing, MI  48909
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